Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

Minutes 

June 12, 2012

Board Members Present: President John Dauernheim, Janet Hirsch, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Phil Overy and Ray Lauer

Excused Absence: Kevin Seelbach

President Dauernheim called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  There were twelve (12) people in attendance and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Minutes of Meeting, May 8, 2012: Janet made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes, because they can be heard at the web site and will be posted in the upcoming edition of the Newsletter.  Phil seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED
Treasurer’s Report: Marilyn presented the financials, reporting there was income of  $118.25 and expenditures of $4,418.23.  Some of the cash outflow was to PDC Labs for water testing, to Dale Wallen for mowing the dam, to our legal advisor for the first-quarter of 2012, and for equipment and upgrades at the beach area.  The checking account balance presently is $311,936.03.

Marilyn also submitted information on bills that she must pay totaling $9,450.53, for a variety of items.  Also, she sought permission for the expenditure of up to $300.00 for additional items needed at the beach area and to purchase stamps for the upcoming mailing of assessments.  Phil made a motion to approve the payments, and Janet seconded the motion. MOTION PASSED
Gate: Russ Wilner said there have been no reported problems with the gate operation.  Then Janet reported Kurt Will of Will Electronics contacted her regarding issues with the cameras to be installed at the gate that will allow reading of license plate numbers.  We had ordered a new infrared camera but experienced several problems caused by sun glare.  It is suggested we install a small visible light camera parallel to the license plate camera and this smaller bullet style camera would provide backup whenever the sunlight glare is too strong.  The second camera will be provided for $100.00.  This camera will be ordered and then if satisfactory, payment will be made for both cameras.

Security: Phil presented this report, advising the guard had been on duty during weekend hours since May 18.  North side residents believed there was an odor of drugs near their home and the Jefferson County Sheriff’s office was notified and an investigation conducted.  There have been reports of people riding four-wheelers in the upper creek area and there have been concerns expressed about people possibly using the lake for fishing.

Building: John Johnston reported receiving an application from George Goetz who wishes to add a patio and screened deck to their home; he is awaiting the Jefferson County permit for the Sutterer home under construction; he is still awaiting plans for the Silhavy’s planned construction; and then presented plans and request for a permit for a room addition at the home of Joel and Velina Critchlow.  After review, John made a motion for approval, seconded by Phil.  MOTION PASSED

Additionally, John mentioned there are unresolved issues regarding a fence matter, and President Dauernheim suggested this should be address after the upcoming election of board members.

Maintenance: President Dauernheim reported checking the truck and discovering the batteries were dead.  After attempting to charge them found they would not hold the charge, and will need to be replaced.

LTIA: Julie Johnston reported on upcoming activities, i.e., the Coronation of Miss Tishomingo (there are two candidates) and the ice cream social scheduled for July 1, fireworks at the dam on July 4, Boat Poker for August 26 and the golf tournament will be on September 22.   

Finance: Janet reported that after the new board is seated a time would be scheduled to itemize budget issues since the fiscal year ends on July 31.  The new budget can then be presented at the August 14 meeting of the board.  All property owners, along with board members and finance committee members are encouraged to consider projects for the coming year.  

Parents Club: No representative, no report

Garden Club: Work is continuing on the pump house with several renovations planned.

Sewer Board: Janet reported TGB is finishing the project, and any property owner not satisfied with the work being done should contact the engineer inspector, Mike Larensen, either in writing or by email, engrml@sbcglobal.net to voice their concerns.  Mike can no longer accept phone calls.

Dam Report: No report at this time.  Clarue did report the Emergency Action Plan report has been completed and submitted to authorities for review.  Clarue was acknowledged for her extraordinary work on this effort.

Old Business: None

New Business: - Silt Basin - President Dauernheim reported Rick Hannick had been investigating possible methods for constructing a silt barrier to help the lake, and after a short discussion, it was decided this is a matter for consideration of the incoming board members.

Road Repairs - The president also said the roads would be marked with spray paint next week, indicating the locations that need to be repaired and that bids will be sought to identify a contractor for paving.  This will be an expensive issue to address.

Docks -Also, four docks that have not been addressed with repairs by the June 1 deadline will be torn down when a contractor is employed for this project.

Newsletter – Janet reported the next issue will be mailed on July 1, and deadline for submission of ads, articles and photos is June 20.  To save on printing and mailing costs for both the LTPOA and the LTIA, the electronic version is available on the website.  Please contact Janet to advise if the electronic version is acceptable.

There being no further matters for discussion, Marilyn made a motion for adjournment, seconded by John Johnston.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:04 p.m.

Prepared by Ray Lauer

